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Seattle Preschool Program Provider Facilities Fund 

School Year 2024 – 2025  
Request for Investment  

 

Updated: 06/17/24 
 

# Question Answer Date &  
Origin of Question 

Date 
Answered 

1 Question(s): 
We are asked to "Upload your current state 
licensing inspection report of the facility’s current 
ADA compliance or plan for how facility will 
become ADA compliant (only needed if 
licensed)."  
  
Is this our DCYF licensing inspection report or 
something different?  
 

Answer(s): 
Yes, the DCYF licensing report should be sufficient.   
 
 
 

Sent: Monday, June 3, 2024, 
11:39AM 
To: DOE_DEELFunding 
<DEELFunding@seattle.gov> 

06/05/24 

2 Question(s): 
I am reaching out because blank is interested in 
applying for the SPP facilities grant to repaint our 
2 classrooms at Madrona Elementary. These 2 
classrooms have not been repainted in at least 10 
years, so they need a refresh desperately.  
 
As of now, Launch has a 1-year lease with Seattle 
Public Schools for these two classrooms, and has 
indicated their willingness to submit a letter in 
support of this application, saying they will 
continue to extend the least, barring any changes 
at the district level. Because the SPS closures have 
not been announced yet, and won’t be 

Answer(s): 
Yes, the letter described will be sufficient for the review 
panel to consider the application. 

Sent: Friday, June 14, 2024, 
12:38PM 
To: DOE_DEELFunding 
<DEELFunding@seattle.gov> 

6/17/24 
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announced until after this grant is due, we are 
hoping that the letter is sufficient for the 
application. 
 
Can someone let me know if this would be an 
acceptable form of documentation supporting this 
grant? 
 

3 Question(s): 
We are interested in applying for funding for to 
replace flooring at our facility. The project is 
already in process and will be completed in 
June/July this year. Would costs incurred in 
June/July 2024 be eligible for reimbursement 
should our project be selected and meet the 
requirements below? (Is there a start date for 
reimbursing costs once contracts are complete?) 
 
Project Costs Prior to Signing an Agreement with 
the City  
 
Any agency applying for funds under this RFI bears 
the risk of all project costs incurred prior to 
executing a funding agreement with the City. An 
agency should not expect City funds to reimburse 
expenses accrued prior to executing a funding 
agreement with DEEL. Notwithstanding the 
foregoing, project costs incurred by an agency 
prior to execution of a final funding agreement 
may be eligible for reimbursement under the 
agreement if (i) the project is selected through 
this RFI, (ii) the project meets all requirements of 
this RFI, including prevailing wage requirements, 
and (iii) funding will ensure completion of the 
improvements for use in SPP. 

Answer(s): 
You may submit an application, but the project is only 
eligible if it supports SPP. An agency should not expect 
City funds to reimburse expenses accrued prior to 
executing a funding agreement with DEEL.   

Sent: Friday, June 14, 2024, 
4:05PM 
To: DOE_DEELFunding 
<DEELFunding@seattle.gov> 

6/17/24 
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To clarify – we understand we are not guaranteed 
funding and must meet the requirements above 
for cost eligibility. We are wondering if we can 
apply for funding for projects that are in process 
or completed, or if costs can only be incurred 
after the date of award. 
 

 


